	MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 9th MARCH 2018 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL


Present:- Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman), Cllr. D. May, Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. D. Smith, Cllr. K. Haines and Cllr. J. Shorthouse
In attendance:- R. Parker (Clerk), Cllr. P. Smith
Public Participation
Cllr. P. Smith advised that the application for the possible construction of a large estate off Sales Lane, Winshill has been turned down by SDDC.    Grants are now available from Mr. Ian Hey at SDDC – the clerk will make application for funds towards our “Trim Trail”.    There is to be another purge on dog fouling when unmarked cars will patrol streets and fine irresponsible dog owners     
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION.

1/3/18
Apologies for absence

Received and accepted from Cllr. J. Coussins, Cllr. L. Chilton and Cllr. M. Stanton
2/3/18
Variation in order of business


No change deemed necessary
3/3/18
Declarations of members interest

None declared

4/3/18          Planning applications and decisions

52 Main Street (The Hawthorns)  Removal of Walnut tree – Approved                      
Land at St. Mary’s Close – reducing ash trees height – to be decided

The Grange, Repton Road – felling of a pine tree – to be decided

Proposed Sales Lane development – refused
5/3/18
To confirm the non-exempt minutes of the meeting held on 9th Feb. 2018

Confirmation proposed by Cllr. D. Smith and seconded by Cllr. D. May – unanimous confirmation.
6/3/18     To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded


No change deemed necessary
7/3/18      Outstanding Matters.
The flower barrel recently damaged when the road was resurfaced had still not been    replaced although a letter from Derbyshire County Council says they have no record of the incident – They have asked for registration number or name on the lorry
8/3/18      To receive the Clerks Report
Little extra to report from that which is included already in the agenda apart from a letter from Highways Department – Matlock regarding the speed activated sign on the road from Burton into Newton Solney.   They have written detailing a number of faulty parts and their efforts to replace them.    They however have promised to repair the sign quickly    
9/3/18       To receive the Chairmans Report

Cllr. F. Hill advised that the damaged footpath sign and the damaged stile had still not been repaired – The Clerk will renew reminder.
Cllr. F. Hill had received a letter from the chairman of the Higgott Almshouses on behalf of the residents thanking the Parish Council for the planters on their frontage.   Whilst the plants look attractive the planters have had the desired effect of stopping vehicles being parked on their frontage. 

During the last month the Chairman had done a complete survey of all the local roads/pavements detailing potholes etc.   No apparent repairs have yet been carried out – If no improvement by the end of March the Clerk will renew the reminder.  He also pointed out that during the recent snowy weather Bretby/Newton Lane was blocked for several days and subsequently the pot holes had become more pronounced and dangerous
Cllr. Hill mentioned the benefits of our Neighbourhood Watch which sends out helpful e-mails to all parishioners on the database.   He gave his sincere thanks to Mr. Roger Charles (tel 01283 704002) and would encourage parishioners not yet receiving the information to enlist on the database
The updated Risk Register agreed at the last meeting is to be placed on the website.
10/3/18     To receive reports from Parish Councillors
A check on the bonfire debris on the riverbank has now been made by Cllr. G. Plowman and there is little left on site.        Arrangements have been made to have this cleared. 
Cllr. J. Shorthouse announced that she would shortly be leaving the village and would be giving up being a Councillor – The Chairman thanked her sincerely for all the hard work she had put in over the years in support of the Parish Council and for the Village Hall.
Cllr. Shorthouse advised there would be a plant sale at the Village Hall on 12th May.    Internal decoration of the hall is still continuing, and a fire alarm has been installed.  All equipment has been PAT tested.     The AGM of the hall will be held on 1st May 2018.     She had also noticed that there was a damaged bough coming off a tree in Church Lane which could be dangerous to pedestrians.   The Clerk will attend to it.
Cllr. D. Smith advised of two potholes – one near the Newton Solney Sign and another one near the middle of the road near Cockham Barn – The Clerk will report them to Highways at Matlock
Cllr. D. May reported that the BT phone box had gone presumably taken by BT 
11/3/18
Standing Orders.

Various versions of the Standing Orders had been issued to the Councillors and a discussion was took place to determine alternative aspects to include in the latest version.    The Chairman is to revise the current Standing Orders and submit the amended document for discussion at the next Parish Council meeting
Councillors to receive a copy prior to the meeting.
12/3/18       Trim Trail 
Sufficient capital will soon be on hand to purchase the first three pieces of equipment.   It is envisaged that there will eventually be three sets of three pieces of equipment.   It was decided that the positioning will be at the best places to avoid nuisance to residents sited around the recreation ground.  Further grant applications will be sought.
13/3/18      Common Land Security

The proposal to fit a barrier across Trent Lane still remains the best option to deter travellers trying to access the common land.   Regular essential users such as Swadlincote Fishing Club, Severn Trent, SDDC and Western Trent have already confirmed they have no objection and the Councillors are working with Mr. Holdcroft – local farmer to ensure the final design is suitable.    A grant of 75% from safer neighbourhoods has been suggested and should be successful.
14/3/18 
Gang mowing on Recreation Field.  
The gang-mowing of the majority of the recreation field has for many years been carried out by Derbyshire CC.   They advised recently that they were experiencing a financial loss on previous years and proposed to put up their charges to £900 p.a. plus VAT.  The Clerk has therefore obtained an alternative quotation fromT H  Heath contracts of Staunton Harold.   To an identical specification Heath Contracts quoted £690 plus VAT.  Following discussion it was proposed by Cllr. D. Smith and seconded by Cllr.J. Shorthouse that Heaths quotation should be accepted.   Unanimous acceptance    

15/3/18 
Damage to verges 
Damage created by BT Open Reach van to the grass verge opposite the Unicorn Inn.    A number of letters have been written to BT Open Reach and currently their legal team are trying to sort out the problem – Photographs have been sent.
Damage by refuse lorries mounting the kerb at the junction of Trent Lane and Blacksmiths Lane.    It is accepted that the refuse

 lorries have very little alternative but to mount the grass verge and a letter has been written to Highways at Matlock asking if the road could be widened.   Whilst they have sent a sympathetic reply it is most unlikely if they can help.
16/3/18
Finance


Accounts for payment     -  R. Parker   Allowable Expenses     

£19.50






             Newton Solney School  - Donation   
£3119.40*
*Donated from a ringfenced amount of money that was received from various fund raising events in the Parish - £1000 had previously been donated towards the cost of a trim trail – the balance of £3119.40 donated to the school.   Permission had been granted by the fundraisers.
To consider requests for funding under S 137 – None received.

17/3/18         The next Parish Council meeting is scheduled for Friday 13th April 2018 in      the Village Hall at 7.30pm    All are welcome
IT IS POSSIBLE THAT DUE TO HOLIDAYS/WORK COMMITMENTS THIS AND THE NEXT FEW SCHEDULED DATES MAY HAVE TO BE ADJUSTED – PLEASE CHECK WITH THE CLERK IF THERE HAVE BEEN ANY CHANGES 
